# 2013-2

一次試験 2013.10.13 実施 二次試験 2013.11.10 実施

#### 試験時間

筆記:75分

リスニング:約25分

Grade 2

一次試験・筆記p.92~105一次試験・リスニングp.106~111二次試験・面接p.112~115

\*解答·解説は別冊p.113~148にあります。

\*面接の流れは本書p.10~11にあります。







公益財団法人 日本英語検定協会の発表による 正式な合格点です。



## **1** 次の(1)から(20)までの( )に入れるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号を解答用紙の所定欄にマークしなさい。

(1)	Climbing Mt. Carney is fairly last weekend the weather was failed to reach the top.		
	1 circumstances	2 bargains	
	3 attractions	4 policies	
		•	
(2)	Bob has a loud voice and stro other people find it hard to so ( ) the meetings he atter	ay anything. At	hen he is talking, work, he always
	1 locates 2 encounters	3 recognizes	4 dominates
(3)	Aki did not understand some of but she was usually able to ( ) in which they were u	guess their m	
	1 estate 2 income	3 context	4 monitor
(4)	<ul><li>A: Jane, don't bring that snake</li><li>B: Don't worry. It can't (</li></ul>		ks dangerous.
	1 harm 2 convince		4 obey
(5)	A: Ann, I haven't been sleepin  B: I think you should try to go always sleep better when I'	et more exercise	during the day. I
	1 hesitantly 2 colorfully		
(6)	A: How did Larry ( ) to job?	the news that	he was losing his
	B: He was really upset.		
	1 contribute 2 stick	3 react	4 jump

(7) In Canada, the first language of most people is e French. However, a ( ) of people there is first language, such as Chinese, Italian, or German	nave a different in.
1 source 2 minority 3 harvest	s connection
(8) Mr. Gordon started telling his fishing stories aga children ( ) because they had heard them before.	
1 polished 2 owed 3 sighed	1 melted
<ul> <li>(9) The shop assistants were so ( ) to Heler she decided never to go back to the store again.</li> <li>1 ideal 2 curious 3 rude</li> </ul>	
1 ideal 2 curious 3 rude	4 exact
<ul> <li>(10) Sarah does not have a car, and there is no train house. In fact, her only ( ) of transp bicycle.</li> <li>1 series 2 means 3 cast</li> </ul>	ortation is her
(11) Naoto runs an import-export business and offer	
( ) between Japan and the U.S. on busines  1 left and right 2 back and forth	
	<b>L</b>
3 side to side 4 front to back	
(12) Living away from home for the first time we David soon ( ) his new life. He learned clean, and he began to enjoy his new freedom.  1 adapted to 2 spread out	
3 put off 4 exchanged for	•
Put on	
(13) The fact that Helen Whitman's father was	
president has a great ( ) to do with her be sales manager so quickly.	

(14)	A: Here's the r		ked for, Grandm	a. I hope you feel
	B: Thanks for			it and bringing it
	1 basis	2 quantity	3 length	4 trouble
(15)		a few different		ast weekend. She ly decided on the
	1 through	2 off	3 up	4 out
(16)	They often hav			when they turn 13.
	1 take	2 bring	3 start	4 come
(17)		in Jim's radio could not be he	died, the music ard at all.	slowly ( )
	1 ran over	2 swept up	3 turned away	4 faded out
(18)	The Japanese fire."	word for firewo	orks is <i>hanabi</i> ,	( ) "flower
	1 or	<b>2</b> if	<b>3</b> by	4 at
(19)	hundreds of ye there will be no	ears. However, to more oil one d	there is no (	gh oil to last for ) the fact that  4 to deny
(20)	-		•	•
(20)	working there waited in the s	said it would hop while the T	only take half V ( ).	r shop. The man an hour, so she
	would be rej  had been rep	pairing paired	<ul><li>2 was repairin</li><li>4 was being re</li></ul>	g paired

2	までの1から5を並べ替え を一つずつ選び、その番		D文意にそって (21) から (25) 4番目にくる最も適切なもの ニマークしなさい。 ただし, ります。
(21)	talk for long. She	seems really shy.	esterday, but we didn't parties, she talks with
	1 wife	2 anything	3 his
	4 but	<b>5</b> is	
(22)	science report by classes, too.	Friday. I have a lot	be able to finish my of work for my other
	<i>B</i> : ( ) are, you	ı have to finish your ı	report on time.
	1 no	2 you	3 busy
	4 matter	5 how	
(23)	Harold was hungry the ( ) work. 1 from 4 got	all afternoon, so he  2 home 5 minute	started making dinner  3 he
		***	
(24)	A: I wonder where before.	Kim is. She's neve	er been late for work
	B: I got an e-mail fre	om her earlier. She (	),
	1 her	2 seems to	
	4 missed	5 have	** *** *******
	• 1111111111	- mare	
(25)	worried that it would In the end, she ( 1 to study		college, but she was a job after graduating.  3 decided
	→ man	5 cconomics	

## [A]

## Standing Up for Health

The development of computer technology bas made our lives more convenient in many ways. This is especially true at the office. Nowadays, with a computer, people can create documents, look up facts, send messages, and even hold meetings—all without leaving their desks. This ( 26 ) efficiency, though, also has a dark side. Many people now sit down all day in the office. While this may seem comfortable at first, it often leads to neck or back pain, and it can cause people to develop heart disease and other serious problems.

One solution that is becoming popular is tall desks that can be used while standing. Standing can result in weight loss, a stronger back, and even better concentration. ( 27 ), such standing desks are not new. In the past, many famous writers and politicians used these. Moreover, some schools even used to have standing desks for students. For a while, these desks were becoming rare, but they are now becoming popular again. Many furniture companies say that sales of standing desks have gone up greatly.

Not everybody, however, thinks that standing desks are the (28). Standing all day in one place is also not very good for the health. Additionally, many people find standing desks difficult to get used to. In offices which have both standing and sitting desks, most people actually choose to sit for most of the time. According to some experts, a better idea is for us to change our working (29). Instead of sending an e-mail to someone in the same office, we should go and talk to them. We should also hold meetings while standing up or moving around. In this way, people can get more exercise even when they are working.

- (26) 1 fight against 2 increase in 3 explanation of 4 complaint about
- (27) 1 Therefore 2 Otherwise 3 If so 4 In fact
- (28) 1 excuse 2 answer 3 reward 4 reason
- (29) 1 habits 2 spaces 3 hours 4 contracts

[B]

## A Growing Problem

Global warming is creating problems not only for human beings but also for many plants and animals. Most people know that climate change is a huge threat to the future of many land animals, but what about fish? According to new research by scientists at the University of British Columbia, climate change will have some ( 30 ) impacts on fish, too. The scientists are saying both that the average size of fish in the oceans will get mucb smaller and that their numbers will greatly decrease by the year 2050.

As the oceans heat up, the size of fish will be changed in two ways. First of all, the amount of oxygen in the water will go down, which will keep the fish from growing to normal size. Secondly, the average body temperatures of the fish will rise. This will make their bodies more active. As a result, they will need more oxygen than they do now. Because the amount of oxygen will be ( 31 ), the fish will stop growing even earlier. As smaller fish tend to lay fewer eggs, this will lead to a drop in the overall population of the species. Even a tiny change in ocean temperatures will have a strong influence.

Global warming is very complicated, and it creates different problems depending on the area and the types of plants and animals found there. Because of this, ( 32 ) the results of it is very difficult. In an attempt to do this, scientists have recently created a computer program to calculate the impact that global warming will bave on 600 different species of fish in the future. Using the program, they estimate that average body size will fall between 14 and 24 percent. Recent studies of two kinds of fish, however, suggest that this estimate is not accurate and the problem is even worse. Actually, the average body size of these fish has already been ( 33 ). These researchers say the change in size that they found is yet another reminder of the urgent need to do something to stop global warming.

(30)	1 beneficial	2 simple
	3 dramatic	4 temporary
(31)	1 limited	2 generous
	3 typical	4 divided
(32)	1 repairing	2 ignoring
	3 predicting	4 publishing
(33)	1 improved	2 deleted
	3 reached	4 affected

次の英文[A], [B], [C]の内容に関して、(34)から(45)までの質問に対して最も 適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一 つ選び、その番号を解答用紙の所定欄にマークしなさい。

## [A]

From: Maria Lane <maria-lane@bugout.com>
To: Ryan Bradley <r-bradley@newstepmail.com>

Date: October 13, 2013 Subject: Ant problem

Dear Mr. Bradley,

Thank you for making an appointment through our website yesterday. Our company, Bug Out, provides solutions to a wide range of pest problems, from insects such as ants and cockroaches, to animals like rats and birds. Based on the information you gave us in the online form about the ant problem you're currently having around your kitchen sink, I have put together a plan to help you when we come to your house next Wednesday.

First, we're going to seal up any small holes in the walls so that no more ants can get in. After we do that, we'll spray the house with a chemical to kill the ants that are already inside. Everything will only take about four hours. However, the chemical that we use is dangerous, so you'll need to make arrangements to stay overnight at a friend's house or a hotel on Wednesday. It will not be safe for you to return to your home until after 3 p.m. on Thursday.

The cost for this is normally \$240, but since you made your appointment using our online form, you'll receive a 10 percent discount. After the work is finished, please keep all your food in sealed containers or in the refrigerator to prevent new ants from coming into your home in the future. We appreciate your business and hope you'll recommend our services to friends and family.

Sincerely, Maria Lane

#### (34) Yesterday, Mr. Bradley

- 1 asked Maria Lane to help him choose a new sink.
- 2 visited a hardware store to buy ant traps for his kitchen.
- 3 found a website where he could buy a pet for his children.
- 4 contacted a company that gets rid of unwanted insects or animals.

#### (35) What will Mr. Bradley have to do next Wednesday?

- 1 Return to his home in the morning when it is safe to do so.
- 2 Seal up all of the holes in his kitchen before Maria Lane
- 3 Spend the night somewhere else after his house is sprayed.
- 4 Stay out of his kitchen for four hours to avoid ants.

#### (36) Mr. Bradley will

- 1 have to pay the full price of \$240 for the work done at his home.
- 2 get a coupon for 10 percent off that he can use in the future.
- 3 tell his friends about the company so that he can receive a discount.
- 4 save money because he made his appointment over the Internet.

## The Road to Safety

Every year, millions of car accidents occur around the world. These accidents not only cause many deaths and injuries but also cost a great amount of money, both in medical expenses and in lost working days. Until recently, researchers have focused on finding ways to help people stay alive when these accidents happen. Now, however, thanks to the development of information technology, they have begun to take a different approach. This is to find ways to prevent traffic accidents from happening in the first place.

The United States government, together with a number of leading car manufacturers, is developing a system called V2X that does just this. In this system, each car is fitted with a device that sends out radio signals 10 times a second. These signals contain information about the car's speed, location, and direction. Each car also carries a receiver that picks up signals from other cars. Because of these signals, the device can detect the location of all other cars within 300 meters.

This system can be used to prevent many common kinds of accidents. For example, if a car ahead of you suddenly slows down or stops, the system will warn you to reduce your speed. Before you make a turn, it can tell you if another car has stopped around the corner. It can also tell you when it is safe to pass the car in front of you. Unlike earlier systems, which used cameras, this system can warn you about cars that you cannot actually see.

Experts believe that V2X will greatly reduce the number of traffic accidents. Some people, though, have concerns about it. One is that if the system gives out too many warnings, the driver will become annoyed or even lose concentration. Another concern is privacy. If drivers think that the system will be used to track where they go, they may refuse to use it. The U.S. Department of Transportation, however, insists that the information gained by the new system will only be used to help drivers drive more safely.

- (37) Until recently, researchers mainly tried to figure out
  - 1 how to stop people from dying when they have been in car accidents.
  - 2 why the majority of car accidents happen.
  - 3 what the most common serious injuries caused by car accidents are.
  - 4 when car accidents are most likely to occur.
- (38) The United States government and car manufacturers are developing a system that
  - 1 uses radio signals to find cars that have been stolen by criminals.
  - 2 requests information from drivers in different areas of the country.
  - 3 will keep all cars at least 300 meters away from each other.
  - 4 sends and receives signals to tell drivers where other cars are.
- (39) What is one difference between the V2X system and earlier systems?
  - 1 It tells drivers where to turn if there is too much traffic caused by an accident.
  - 2 It gives information to drivers about cars that they are not able to see.
  - 3 It uses a special camera to help drivers see things that are around corners.
  - 4 It shows drivers the locations of stop signs on the street where they are driving.
- (40) Why are some people worried about introducing V2X?
  - 1 The system might make it difficult for drivers to concentrate.
  - 2 The system might provide inaccurate driving information.
  - 3 The system does not give warnings when cars are stopped.
  - 4 The system has not been tested by the U.S. government.

## Asteroid Mining

Many metals that are essential to modern technology, such as platinum and gold, are difficult to find and get out of the ground. In addition, the expansion of industry over the last few decades has led to a huge rise in demand for these metals. Prices have risen higher than ever before, and some experts think that many of these rare metals will be completely used up in around 60 years' time.

One possible solution to this problem that has been discussed for years is to try to get these metals from asteroids. Asteroids are large pieces of metal and rock that float in space and that vary in size from a few meters to several kilometers long. The main difficulty with this idea has been the great expense of sending rockets into space to find and mine these asteroids. Now, however, a new company called Planetary Resources, which has been founded by a group of American billionaires, claims it will be able to start removing valuable metals and other minerals from asteroids within 20 years.

The company says that the key to achieving this aim is to cut the cost of space travel by using new technology that has been developed over the last decade. The company says that it will first develop telescopes that can be sent up into space. These telescopes will be rented out to government space programs to make money for the project and also used by the company itself to find asteroids that could become a target for future mining. In the next stage, robot spacecraft will be sent to land on asteroids and find out what metals they contain. In the final stage, other spacecraft will be sent to mine them.

Some scientists doubt that the company will be able to reduce the cost of space travel enough to make a profit on the metals it hinds. A spokesman for Planetary Resources, however, points out that a single 500-meter asteroid could contain more platinum than has been mined on Earth in its whole history. Although the company's plan sounds unrealistic to many people today, it bas been founded by a group of successful businesspeople, and they, at least, believe that it will work.

- (41) What is one reason the price of metals such as gold and platinum has gone up in recent years?
  - 1 The new technology that is used to find them is extremely expensive.
  - 2 There are fewer companies that find and sell them than before.
  - 3 There has been a greater demand for them due to the growth of industry.
  - 4 The amount of metals people can remove from the ground is controlled.
- (42) So far, the main challenge of getting metals from asteroids has been that
  - 1 the metals are deep inside the asteroids and difficult to reach.
  - 2 the cost of sending rockets to find and remove the metals is too high.
  - 3 the asteroids are hard to land on because they are always moving.
  - 4 the number of people needed to mine an asteroid cannot fit on a rocket.
- (43) How will Planetary Resources discover what kinds of metals an asteroid contains?
  - 1 By paying countries with spacecraft to send people to asteroids.
  - 2 By sending robot spacecraft to visit asteroids.
  - 3 By asking governments for data on asteroids.
  - 4 By breaking up asteroids using special telescopes placed in space.
- (44) Why does Planetary Resources believe that it can make money by mining asteroids?
  - 1 The amount of rare metals that one asteroid contains could be very large.
  - 2 It will no longer have to pay for space travel in a few years.
  - 3 Scientists have discovered a way to make the quality of the metals they find better.
  - 4 Its plan seems so unrealistic to most people that no one else will try it first.
- (45) Which of the following statements about Planetary Resources is true?
  - 1 It says it can replace all of Earth's rare metals within the next 60 years.
  - 2 It says it will be able to begin mining asteroids within the next 20 years.
  - 3 It will buy used telescopes from government space agencies.
  - 4 It can pay for its costs by finding billionaires to help the company.



#### 2級リスニングテストについて

- 1 このリスニングテストには、第1部と第2部があります。
  - ★英文はすべて一度しか読まれません。

第1部:対話を聞き、その質問に対して最も適切なものを1,2,3,4の中から一つ選びなさい。 第2部:英文を顕き、その質問に対して最も適切なものを1,2,3,4の中から一つ選びなさい。

2 No.30 のあと、10 秒すると試験終了の合図がありますので、籐記用具を置いてください。

#### 第1部CD242~57

- No. 1 1 Learning about Brazil.
  - 2 Buying tropical fish.
  - 3 Going on a fishing trip.
  - 4 Working in a fish market.
- No. 2 1 Lend her a few thousand yen.
  - 2 Tell her where a bookstore is.
  - 3 Teach her how to use chopsticks.
  - 4 Recommend a place to buy gifts.
- No. 3 1 He will be showing his cousin around.
  - 2 He will visit his boss in the hospital.
  - 3 He will have lunch with his friend.
  - 4 He will be working late.
- No. 4 1 They are a new team.
  - 2 They are a big-city team.
  - 3 They are a very successful team.
  - 4 They are selling their top players.
- No. 5 1 He forgot to reserve a meeting room.
  - 2 He forgot to e-mail his boss.
  - 3 He cannot have lunch with a friend.
  - 4 He cannot find his co-worker.

- No. 6 | 1 It is a nonsmoking restaurant.
  - 2 She has to change tables.
  - 3 He knows a dish she will like.
  - 4 The restaurant will close next month.
- No. 7 1 Check the weather report again.
  - 2 Drive his wife to the park.
  - 3 Take some extra clothes.
  - 4 Buy a new winter jacket.
- No. 8 1 Whether to take the next day's flight.
  - 2 What they should do on their trip.
  - 3 Where to go shopping on vacation.
  - 4 When to make hotel reservations.
- No. 9 1 Her new teacher is strict.
  - 2 The school offers free classes.
  - 3 She will start studying Chinese.
  - 4 Learning Chinese is easier than she thought.
- No. 10 1 Use the same garden tools.
  - 2 Share their vegetables.
  - 3 Plant vegetables earlier.
  - 4 Open a garden store.
- No. 11 1 He will move to a new office.
  - 2 He has just made a big sale.
  - 3 He is busy next week.
  - 4 He is trying to get a job.
- No. 12 1 There is a lot of traffic.
  - 2 There was an accident.
  - 3 He forgot about his dinner plans.
  - 4 He needs to mail a document.

No. 13

1 Where the best shopping mall is.
2 When she can check in at her hotel.
3 What she can do if the weather is bad.
4 Which museum is the most interesting.

No. 14

1 His friend cannot meet him for lunch.
2 He cannot order what he wanted.
3 There is no more clam chowder.
4 The salmon pasta is not very good.

No. 15

1 How they will cook while camping.
2 Where to take their vacation.
3 When the campground will open.

4 What kind of sandwiches to make.

#### 

- No. 16 1 He missed his flight.
  - 2 He had computer trouble.
  - 3 His presentation was canceled.
  - 4 His clients got angry with him.
- No. 17 1 They bring good luck.
  - 2 They do not live in caves.
  - 3 They do not make sounds.
  - 4 They can sleep while flying.
- No. 18 1 A famous writer gave her advice.
  - 2 She got a letter from her family.
  - 3 Her friend bought her some books.
  - 4 One of her stories was published.
- No. 19 1 A foreign army built it.
  - 2 It was moved to a new town.
  - 3 People cannot go inside it.
  - 4 It has never been attacked.
- No. 20 1 He married a cheerleader.
  - 2 He was the first cheerleader.
  - 3 He changed the rules of football.
  - 4 He was the coach of a football team.
- No. 21 1 She wanted to do farm work.
  - 2 She did not like the city.
  - 3 Her husband asked her to.
  - 4 Her company sent her there.
- No. 22 1 She will give today's lecture.
  - 2 She will leave the department.
  - 3 She studies how people use e-mail.
  - 4 She needs volunteers for some research.

- No. 23 1 The acting was poor.
  - 2 The jokes were not funny.
  - 3 The story was hard to understand.
  - 4 The characters were not interesting.
- No. 24 1 Few people visit his museum.
  - 2 The exhibition may be canceled.
  - 3 Someone might steal the artwork.
  - 4 He is afraid of damaging a painting.
- No. 25 1 He wanted to protect nature.
  - 2 He took the first color photograph.
  - 3 He drew a picture of the president.
  - 4 He discovered the Sierra Nevada mountains.
- No. 26 1 Her friend is going to move.
  - 2 Her health club is going to close.
  - 3 She has no time to work out.
  - 4 She cannot go to her aerobics class.
- No. 27 1 By doing research online.
  - 2 By talking to an expert.
  - 3 By working at a local company.
  - 4 By getting books from the library.
- No. 28 1 It is used to make food.
  - 2 It produces a strong smell.
  - 3 It was invented 15 years ago.
  - 4 It can help trees grow faster.
- No. 29 1 She volunteered at a hospital.
  - 2 She worked at a supermarket.
  - 3 She took care of her grandfather.
  - 4 Sbe went to a cooking school.

#### No. 30

- 1 Hold fewer meetings.
- 2 Start advertising on the Internet.
- 3 Make a new kind of television.
- 4 Find a new marketing manager.

#### 2013年度第2回 英検2級 解答用紙

①解答にはHBの黒鉛筆(シャープペンシルも可)を使用 し、解答を訂正する場合にはプラスチック消しゴム で完全に消すこと。

良い例	悪い例			
•	0 🛭 \varTheta			

②解答用紙は絶対に汚したり折り曲げたりしないこと。 また所定以外のところには絶対に記入しないこと。

【注意夢項】

③マーク例

これ以下の濃さのマークは 読めません。

	解		答	;	翼		
間	遊器:	<u></u>	1	2	3	4	
	1	1)	0	2	3	4	
		2)	Ŏ	Ø	3	4	
	-	3)	Ŏ	<u>2</u>	3	4	
		4)	ň	(2)	3	4	
		<u></u> 5)	ň	<b>2</b>	3	4	
		6)	ň	2	3	4	
		7)	ň	Ž	3	4	
		8)	ň	2	3 3 3	4	
		9)			(3)	<b>(4)</b> :	
		0)	Ŏ	Ž	3	( <del>4</del> )	
1	(1	1)	Ŏ	2	3	(4) (4)	-
	(1	2)	1	(2)	3	4	
	(1	3)	0	2	3	4	
	(1	4)	(1)	2	3 3 3	4	
	(1	5)	0	2	(3)	4	
	(1	6)	(1)	2	3	4	
	(1	7)	0	2	3	4	
	-	8)	0	2	3	4	
	(1	9)	0	2	③ ③ 3		
	(2	20)	①	2	3	4	
間	四番 5		1	2	3	4	5
	(01)	2	1	2	3	4	(5)
	(21)	4	0	2	3	4	6
	(QQ)		(1)	2	3	4	(5)
	(22)	2 4	1	② ② ②	3	<b>(4)</b>	(5)
2	(33)	2	① ①	2	3 3	4	9
	(23)	4	(1)	2	(3)	4	(5)
	(24)		1	2	3	4	999999
	( <del>~</del> *)	2	0	2	3	4	(5)
	(25)	2	0		3	4	
	(2.0)	4	0	2	3	4	6

	解			7	幱	
問	問題番号		1	2	3	4
	-	(26)	1	2	3	4
	_	(27)	1	2	3	4
	^	(28)	1	2	3	4
3	L	(29)	1	2	3	4
٦		(30)	1	2	3	4
	В	(31)	1	<b>2</b>	3	4
	1	(32)	1	2	3	4
		(33)	1	2	3	4
	A	(34)	1	2	3	4
		(35)	(1)	2	3	4
	L	(36)	1	2	3	4
		(37)		0	3	4
	В	(38)	1		3	(4)
4	bul.	(39)	1	2	3	4
-	_	(40)	1	2	3	<u>(4)</u>
		(41)	1	<b>2</b>	3	4
		(42)	1	2	3	4
	C	(43)	<b>(</b>	(2)	3	4
		(44)	0	2	3	4
		(45)	1	2	3	4

リス	ニン	゚゚゚	解	答	欄
掲翅	番号	1	2	3	4
	No.1	1	0	3	4
	No.2	1	2	3	4
	No.3	1	2	(3)	4
	No.4	1	2	3	4
	No.5	1	2	3	4
	No.6	1	<b>2</b>	(3)	<b>(4)</b>
第	No.7	1	2	3	4
1	No.8	1	2	(3)	4
部	No.9	1	2	3	4
****	No.10	1	0	3	4
	No.11	1	2	3	(4)
	No.12	0	2	3	4
	No.13	1	2	(3)	4
	No.14	1	2	3	4
	No.15	1	(A)	(3)	4
	No.16	1	2	3	4
	No.17	1	2	3	4
	No.18	1	(Q) (Q) (Q) (Q)	3	(4) (4)
	No.19	1	2	3	<b>(4)</b>
	No.20	(1)	2	(3)	4
	No.21	1	2	3	4
第	No.22	1	2	(3)	4
2	No.23	1	2	3	4
部	No.24	1	2	3	4
	No.25	1	2	3	<b>(4)</b>
	No.26	1		3	4
	No.27	1	2	3	4
	No.28	1	2	(3)	4
	No.29	1	2	3	4
	No.30	1	2	3	<b>(4)</b>